
KITSAP COUNTY DISTRICT COURT 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

 
 The Court is undergoing a desperately needed change to its case management system. 
The current system is very old and experiencing daily issues and failures impacting the function 
of the court. The current system is on the verge of collapse. A new system has been built and will 
go live on August 14, 2023. In order for the system to go live on this date, data needs to be 
transferred from the old system to the new system and be reviewed for accuracy. In order for the 
court to successfully transfer data, test the transferred data for accuracy and begin operations on 
August 14, 2023, the court will need to temporarily cease day-to-day court operations for 
approximately one (1) judicial day. We will be utilizing weekend days for data transfer and 
testing in order to avoid closing additional court calendars. 
 
 IT IS HEREBY ORDERED UNDER GENERAL RULE (GR) 21, that the Kitsap County 
District Court, located at 614 Division Street in Port Orchard Washington, shall be closed from 
3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. on August 10, 2023 and from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on August 11, 2023 
to facilitate the upgrade of the court’s case management system. 
 
 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED THAT the closure on August 10, 2023 and August 11, 
2023 shall be construed as a non-judicial day as prescribed under Article 4, Section 6 of the 
Washington State Constitution, RCW 3.30.040. 
 
 DATED this 1st day of August, 2023. 
 
 

 
      Judge Claire A. Bradley 
      Presiding Judge, Kitsap County District Court 
 

IN RE THE CLOSURE OF THE DISTRICT 
COURT FOR THE STATE OF WASHINGTON 
FOR KITSAP COUNTY 

NO. 2023-02 
ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 

 


